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September 4, 2019 
 
Jodi Schreiber  
All Rite Paving and Redi Mix, Inc. 
PO Box 841 
839 Mackenzie Ave. 
Canon City, CO 81212 
 
Re: Adequacy Review #1; 112 Construction Materials Amendment Application (AM-01) 
 Caldwell-Nesselhuf Pit No. 1, Permit No. M-1997-071 
 
Ms. Schreiber: 
 
On September 3, 2019, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received a copy of the Publisher’s 
Affidavit verifying publication of your notice in the local newspaper for four consecutive weeks for Amendment 
Application 01 (AM-01) for the Caldwell-Nesselhuf Pit No. 1, Permit No. M-1997-071. The letter did contain a copy 
of the publication. It was determined, during a review of the publication, that there was an error. The address for 
the Division for mailing comments or objections was incorrect. 
 
Pursuant to Rule 1.6.6 the Applicant shall be required to publish a new notice of the publication and all applicable 
deadlines will begin to run anew.   
 
Please provide proof of the local newspaper publication as required by Rule 1.6.5. Include a copy of the newspaper 
publication, for the Division’s review, that includes the date published, and a notarized statement from the 
newspaper.  
 
The decision deadline on this application is October 21, 2019. Depending on when then the Applicant is able to 
republish and accommodate the 20 day public comment period the Applicant may have to request an extension in 
the decision date in writing. The Division reserves the right to further supplement this document with additional 
adequacy issues and details as necessary. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me at Division of Reclamation, Mining 
and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567 x8114, or by email 
at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
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